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CITY OF COLUSA 

425 Webster Street * COLUSA, CA 95932 * (530) 458-4740 * FAX (530) 458-7555 

 

Colusa County Grand Jury 

c/o Colusa County Superior Court 

532 Oak Street 

Colusa, CA 95932 

Subject: Response to Grand Jury Report 

Dear Honorable Brendan Michael Farrell, 

The City of Colusa appreciates the role of the Grand Jury and the importance of its oversight 

function in ensuring transparency and accountability in government. We value the time and 

effort the jury has committed in the preparation of its recent report concerning City operations. 

However, the City respectfully disagrees with the findings and recommendations presented in the 

report. Had the Grand Jury engaged with all members of the City Council and the appropriate 

staff—not just a select few individuals who may not represent the full and accurate perspective 

of City operations—it would have received complete and factual information addressing every 

concern raised. 

The City of Colusa adheres to all applicable state laws regarding public meetings, agendas, and 

the preparation and posting of minutes. We take these responsibilities seriously and strive to 

maintain compliance with the Brown Act and related government transparency requirements at 

all times. 

While we appreciate the Grand Jury’s efforts and recognize the significance of their work, we 

firmly stand by the City's policies and practices and cannot support the conclusions and 

recommendations included in the current report. 

Should the Grand Jury have any further questions or wish to revisit any issues with the 

appropriate context and full participation from City leadership and staff, we would welcome that 

opportunity in the spirit of mutual respect and public service. 

 
 
Sincerely  
 
 
 Ryan Codorniz, 
 Mayor City of Colusa 
 


